
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
CARLTON HILL – PROPOSED TAXI PARKING BAY (ALL DAYS BETWEEN 9.30AM AND 
11PM) – PUBLIC CONSULTATION - TRO 7237 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to 
introduce a taxi bay on the south side of Carlton Hill to the east of the existing pedestrian crossing 
zig-zags (40 metres from the junction with Frederick Avenue). The proposals would prohibit 
parking by all vehicles (except taxis) on all days between 9.30am and 11pm. The existing no 
waiting and no loading on Monday to Friday between 7.30 and 9.30am would remain in force to 
help ensure that the road is kept clear of parked vehicles at the busiest part of the day. 
 
The taxi bay would provide parking for up to 3 taxis and these would be able to drop off and pick 
up passengers from the local area. 
 
The extends of the proposals are shown on the enclosed plan and notice. 
 
Before proceeding further with the taxi parking bay, I wish to consider the views of residents and 
organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form of an 
objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the County 
Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should reach 
me by 6th April 2021 . 
 
All comments/objection should be sent to either the e-mail address or postal address below. 
 
If you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
 
Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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